From: Monique Hartman

To: events

Cc: Nick Sergi

Subject: Matters for Council - Thurs 27 April
Date: Sunday, 23 April 2023 5:36 PM

Hello events team,

Per our meeting last week, we'd like to request the following matters be taken to council on
Thursday for review:

1. It was confirmed that council was not required to conduct a geo-structural assessment to
construct the new public toilets planned for Dening Park. Given that the toilet project

changes the landscape, permanently impacts the site, and includes underground plumbing, and
BMF has no permanent impact on the site, we would reasonably presume we should not be
required to do our own assessment at our own cost. Further, the REF authored by an
independent consultant refers to the minimal environmental impact expected by BMF (REF,
Section 9, Pages 33-35). We maintain we will happily comply with anything required of us, but it
does not seem necessary in these comparative circumstances.

2. Council staff informed us that though the council resolution includes approval of two
bars/licensed areas for the event, there is no wording in the resolution that approves
wavering the Alcohol Free Zone of the site in order to legally facilitate the festival bars.

We are therefore asking for council to review the resolution from the September meeting with
regards to these two items at the next meeting.

Please let me know if you require further information.

Thank you

Monique Hartman
Operations Manager
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Book a walk on countryv with Explo

In the spirit of reconciliation the Byron Music Festival acknowledges the Traditional Custodians
of Arakwal country and their connections to land, sea and community. We pay our respect to their
elders past and present and extend that respect to all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander
peoples today.






